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Site Report – LAK – Feb. 2025 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Name, Position 
Melody Schilke: Principal 

Photos & Description of Activities and Events 
Wow!  What a month with Spirit Weeks, Basketball Scrimmages, Valentine’s Day, and Basketball Districts we 
may be tired but we had so much fun.  Our community really rallied together to make sure that our 
students, schools, and all those traveling in would have a safe, fun, and fulfilling time.  We had LPSD coaches 
and staff  
come in and assist with the Basketball Districts.  People like Ed Lester, Superintendent Kasie Luke, Patty, 
etc… did a great job connecting with staff supporting the community. Student store earned over $2,500 in 
profit!   
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Personnel Update 
Preschool/Secretary/Classroom Aide: Nina Garner 
K-5 Sonya Shelley    Student Teacher K-5: Reanna Reynolds 
6-12: Diana Hejtmanek  Student Teacher 6-12: Conner Cook 
Custodian: Natalie Lind 
Temp Maintenance: Clinton Boskofsky 
Cook: Inez O’Domin 
Night Gym: Sonya Shelley 
Newest Addition: Theresa Isaac is our substitute aide in the afternoons working with our K-5 students and 
Sonya Shelley to best meet the needs of our students.  
Classroom Highlights 
In the K-5 Classroom students are learning reading, writing, and arithmetic.  Preschoolers are learning how 
to segment words and rhyme, problem solve and language vocabulary.  Elementary is working on opinion 
writing and Sonya Shelley says they all will do well on that writing piece!  All 5 levels have finished their 
math units and are moving on to the next one which will include money, angles, measurement, and 
fractions. Secondary students are working on their Alaska Studies, Science and Earth Forces, Kinetic Energy, 
and in History the Civil War.    
LSAC Activity 
LSAC did not meet for the month of February other than to discuss volunteers for Basketball Districts.  Our 
next meeting will be March 05, 2025 and we will discuss end of the year celebration, picture day, calendar, 
and other concerns brought to us by parents or community.   
Community Engagement  
February brought a time for preparation as Chignik Lake has not hosted a ball game here in some time.  This 
most definitely would not have been possible without the help of our staff and volunteers.  Natalie Lind and 
Inez O’Domin cooked and cleaned for our breakfast, lunches, and dinners, everyone enjoyed it!  Clinton 
Boskofsky kept the school in good shape and we had no major maintenance issues with him on site and he 
coached our kids in basketball.  We had volunteers come in like Diane Christensen, Devin Kosbruk, Andrew 
Lind, Rona Lind, Miranda Lind, Marty Takak who brought enokuks: and so many more who worked hard 
behind the scenes to make this event successful.  

 



 

LAK – FEB, 2025 5 

 

 
 
Professional Development 
Our preschool teacher got to fly out and learned so much at the conference in Anchorage about teaching 
small and mighty minds thanks to Amber Kresl.  Wednesday Literacy proves beneficial to provide our 
elementary reading teacher the instructions, expectations, and time to properly perform interventions 
throughout the school day, and most of the teachers have completed their elearning modules for April 
testing that’s just around the corner.  
Pupil % Attendance K-12 
Attendance for LAK was 79% for the month of Feb.  
Student and Staff Safety 
No safety concerns at this time. Monthly fire drills are still continuing as planned.  
Other 
 
 


